
Knavesmire Primary School 
Weekly Newsletter

Friday 7th March 2025

Mr Cooper and Mr Gardiner’s 

Message

Happy Friday!

Thank you to everyone for their efforts in celebrating 

World Book Day yesterday, the costumes looked brilliant! 

Throughout the week, every year group has read the 

picture book 'Journey' by Aaron Becker. It is the 

wonderful story of a girl who finds a magical crayon that 

opens doors to a new world and new adventures. 

We are excited to see the writing and art produced by 

every child in school and will be using this in a new 

display, in the middle of school, to celebrate these areas 

of Knavesmire. So many children have been proud of 

what they have written and made, so please do ask them 

about it this weekend if you get a chance.

In last week's newsletter there was a typo in the date 

about the Parent Governor election - it should have said 

the deadline is 14th March. 

Have a good weekend

Mr Gardiner & Mr Cooper

WELCOME TO OUR NEWSLETTER
We hope that this School Newsletter format will 

prove helpful in better communicating 

information between school and home.

While ever evolving we will broadly including the 

following sections - please click on the links 

below to move directly to any section (direct 

links may not work on all devices):

● Whole School Information

● Trips, Activities and Performances

● Key Dates

● Cool Kids Club

● Year Group Messages

● Community Messages



ADAM’S FUNDRAISING RUN!
To help combat old age and middle-age spread, I’m

doing a fundraising half-marathon at the beginning of

April. It’s to raise money for a charity that my mum

supported and felt strongly about.

If you’d like to support (no obligation), you can scan 

the QR code here.

Many thanks, Adam

WHOLE SCHOOL INFORMATION

Starting out as a night shelter, Centrepoint’s work 
with young people has evolved beyond all 
recognition over the last 50 years.

In the centre of London’s Soho in December 1969, 
the Revered Ken Leech opened a night shelter in 
the basement of his church to give homeless, 
young people a safe place to sleep. Our services 
are what make Centrepoint so special, we focus on 
giving young people not just a bed for a night but a 
home where they can reclaim their future with the 
support of our dedicated frontline workers. 

Over the years we have grown, offering services 
around the country and developing truly innovative 
approaches to help young people. We work in 
partnership with other charities all over the UK, we 
learn from each other and we join forces to call for 
change. We know we can’t end youth 
homelessness alone – it will take collaboration and 
systemic change but we believe we can do it and 
are committed to ending youth homelessness. 

We started with one small shelter, now we support 
more than 2,000 young people every day through 
our floating support, rough sleeping and 
resettlement services but with almost 136,000 
young people at risk of or experiencing 
homelessness last year – we’re needed more than 
ever. 



FREE SCHOOL MEALS AND THE KNAVESMIRE OFFER
If your family qualifies for free school meals (aside from the universal free school meals for Reception,  Year 

1 and Year 2) you will also qualify for The Knavesmire offer. This means, in addition to free school meals,  

families can be provided with:  

● a school jumper or a school cardigan 
● a school footwear voucher 
● School milk 
● one term free swimming travel costs 
● two half-terms of free extra-curricular club 

participation 
● free school trips 

● negotiated costs for residential visits 

Please come to the school office for a form so we 
can order your child’s jumper/cardigan, shoe 
voucher and milk. 

FREE SCHOOL MEALS ELIGIBILITY
Free School Meals are automatically applied to all children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2. This 
entitlement can be extended to children where families are in receipt of certain benefits and 
earnings do not exceed a threshold. These benefits include:
Universal Credit, Income Support, Income-based Jobseeker's Allowance, Child Tax Credit (but not 
Working Tax Credit)

North Yorkshire County Council have launched an online portal for free school meal applications  
that will give you an instant decision on whether your application is successful: 
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/free-school-meals

WHOLE SCHOOL INFORMATION

OFFICE ADMIN

When communicating with the school about 
your child, please remember to include their 
full name and class.
Please note that as of September 2024 we are 
required to see evidence of any medical 
appointments. Please send any screenshots to 
accompany your absence email so that we 
can log this absence appropriately.

*** NEW SCHOOL EMAIL ADDRESS ***
The school email has changed to admin@knavesmire.elt.org.uk

Please delete any other email addresses which you may hold for the school

https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/free-school-meals
mailto:admin@knavesmire.elt.org.uk


LOST PROPERTY
The box for lost hats, gloves and scarves in the 
gazebo on the playground is overflowing… Please 
check it out for your missing items.

For valuables, please visit the Friends Of Knavesmire 
Facebook page and search #lostandfound 
https://www.facebook.com/share/g/19oEC5BBmk
/?mibextid=K35XfP

Named clothing, if found, will be sent to class. 
Unnamed clothing will be recycled if an owner can’t 
be located..

Check the Friends of Knavesmire
Facebook page to view any valuable
#lostandfound items. 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/14023395
9376362/permalink/6818721288194229/

WHOLE SCHOOL INFORMATION

CLOTHES BANK
Our fundraising and recycling clothes bank is 
situated at the entrance of the car park to the rear 
of the school. Please click on the following link to 
see Mrs Wogan-Wells from Y6 explain a little more 
about how it all works.
https://online.fundraiserecycleltd.co.uk/bank?ban
kId=KnavesmirePrimary-School
Please use the facility to donate any unwanted 
clothes.

SCHOOL MILK
If you want to register your child for school milk, 
simply visit www.coolmilk.com/register

REFUGEE COLLECTION
Refugee Action York can take donations again!
They are looking for good quality washed clothes,  
new underwear and toiletries. 
Men’s clothes are always in demand.
Please drop off any items on the window sill in the 
office foyer. Thank you very much!

HEALTH AND WELLBEING

NITS
Please be extra vigilant in checking your child’s 
hair. For information on how to spot & treat, 
please click on the NHS website. Do note that in 
many instances, nits look a bit like dandruff.
Whilst we cannot enforce it, we recommend 
long hair is tied back to help prevent further 
spread of headlice - thank you. 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-ni
ts/

SCHOOL LIBRARY
Year 6 Library Assistants are now in the School Library 
3.30 Mon-Thurs to help with all your borrowing needs.

The School Library is open for browsing every day from 
3.15-3.30pm, and browsing, borrowing and reading from 
3.30-4pm. It would be lovely to see you there!

Miss Smith

https://www.facebook.com/share/g/19oEC5BBmk/?mibextid=K35XfP
https://www.facebook.com/share/g/19oEC5BBmk/?mibextid=K35XfP
https://www.facebook.com/groups/14023395
https://www.facebook.com/groups/14023395
https://online.fundraiserecycleltd.co.uk/bank?bankId=KnavesmirePrimary-School
https://online.fundraiserecycleltd.co.uk/bank?bankId=KnavesmirePrimary-School
http://www.coolmilk.com/register
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/


WHOLE SCHOOL INFORMATION

This Red Nose Day, let’s celebrate 40 years of going big, giving big 

and feeling good with Comic Relief. Whether you give a few quid or 

give your all, let’s do it together and support incredible projects 

which help children to be happier, families stronger, women safer, 

communities prouder, and millions of lives fairer. 

Red Nose Day 2025.

RED NOSE DAY IS BACK!

Go big. 

Give big. 

Feel good.

We are looking forward to supporting 

Comic Relief at Knavesmire Primary 

School on Friday 21st March.

More information to follow on what will 

be happening and how to donate to 

such a good cause.



NUT & SESAME FREE SCHOOL
For the safety and health of our 
school we are committed to being 
Nut & Sesame Free

WHOLE SCHOOL INFORMATION

We need your help to 
make our school a 
safe place for those 
with food allergies.
Please do not bring  
any nut or sesame  
products into school.

Some examples of 
foods containing 
nuts or sesame - 
some are not as 

obvious as 
others…



WHOLE SCHOOL INFORMATION

CLOTHES LABELS

Our school will receive 30% 
commission to put towards 
school funds from every order 
where the fundraising number 
is quoted. 

Our Fundraising 
Number Is: 11349

THE COFFEE CART IS BACK!

I am pleased to share the news that the Coffee Cart is back in  the playground in the mornings. Mr Taylor, our 
Pupil Mentor, will be outside Miss Hall's classroom, located near the main gates, every morning (when it's not 
raining!) before school starts with the Coffee Cart. Mr Taylor will be with some amazing Year 5 students who 
will be ready to sell some lovely cups of tea, coffee or hot chocolate, exactly what you need to start your 
morning.

All money raised goes back into restocking the coffee, tea and hot chocolate and any that is left over goes 
back to the school to help buy essential supplies. The young people who help out gain many skills and they 
thoroughly enjoy the challenges it brings. Miss Gilligan, our school SENCO will help out on a Friday morning 
and is available for a quick chat or to answer any questions you may have.

All drinks are only £2.00 and we accept cash or card. Please note that we do not serve coffee or tea to any 
children at school but we do allow hot chocolate as long as the drink is finished before the start of school and 
not taken into any classroom.

We look forward to seeing you soon.



TRIPS, ACTIVITIES AND PERFORMANCES

Year 1
Harlow Carr Trip, 07/05/25 - See email sent 31/01/25. Please give consent and make payment on ParentPay by 
06/03/25. 

Year 2
York Chocolate Story Trip 26/02/25 - The ParentPay item remains open for any voluntary contributions.

Year 3
Swimming - The voluntary contribution is live on ParentPay. 

National Railway Museum Trip 25/03/25 - See email sent 04/03/25. Please given consent on ParentPay by Monday 
10/03/25.

Eureka Trip 07/05/25 - See email sent today. Please give consent and make voluntary contribution by 10/03/25.

Year 4
Robin Hood’s Bay - Please see email sent (18/10/24). The payment item is live on ParentPay. The next payment is 
due by 30/04/25. 

Year 5
Dance Festival Performances, 04/03/25 and 08/03/25 (optional) - Please see update email sent 29/01/25. All places 

for this event have now been filled. 

Bikeability - See dates in key dates section. Thank you all for your responses.

Carlton Lodge - Please see email sent 08/10/24. The ParentPay item is live on ParentPay. The next payment is due by 

31/03/25. Information from the Parent meeting has been sent out by email and is also available on the Year 5 area of 

the website.

Year 6
Y6 Choir Members, York Community Choir Festival at Joseph Rowntree Theatre, Sat 08/03/25 - Please see email 
sent today. 

Other
Cross Country North Yorkshire Finals, 20/03/25 - Please see email sent today (07/03/25) to the parents of children who 
qualified. Please complete the consent item on ParentPay by Thursday 13/03/25.



CLUBS

CLUB NEWS
Knavesmire Chess Club - FREE

Knavesmire Chess Club is open to all levels and it is FREE. If you as a parent are interested and want to volunteer or learn please 

let me know using the form, you will need a valid DBS from the school to attend the sessions.

Tuesday sessions will be for Years 4, 5 and 6

Tuesday will run from 3:30 to 4:15 pm. Please fill in the Google form to request a place, there is a limit on the number of spaces.

https://forms.gle/bpGkdwkVuSgcE6fD7

Thursday sessions will be for Years 2 and 3

Thursday will run from 3:30 to 4:00 pm. Please fill in the Google form to request a place, there is a limit on the number of spaces.

https://forms.gle/kRfsNU4RBSvELeGz7

If you cannot make any of the sessions but want to attend another club see the links below:

https://www.yorkchessclub.co.uk/ - Every Wednesday at Guppies (on Nunnery Lane)

York Explore library in town Sundays 2-3 pm during term time

Once you have completed the form I will email all parents more details.

If you have any questions please let me know by email to shroud.king@gmail.com or ask me in the playground. Ask around for 

Larry.

Organisation Activity Contact details

Ignite Sports Ignite run sports clubs after school on a Monday. You can sign up for these sessions on Ignite’s 

website. www.ignitesportscoaching.co.uk      or 

email: info@ignitesportscoaching.co.uk

Dance with Miss 
Caroline

Miss Caroline runs drama, cheerleading and street 
dance clubs for all school aged children on a Tuesday, 
Wednesday and Thursday lunchtime and after school 
on a Tuesday and Wednesday.

To sign up for these sessions please follow this link 

https://forms.office.com/r/fhfW6GHqax

or for more info, email Miss Caroline: 

dancewithmisscaroline@outlook.com

Circus Skills Circus Stu runs a circus skills club for all school aged 
children. This takes place on a Friday lunchtime.

To sign up please email Stu: 

stuart@circusskillsyorkcic.org or go to the website: 

www.circusskillsyorkcic.org

Rocksteady Rocksteady are in Knavesmire on a Wednesday in 
school hours. Children can choose from the electric 
guitar, keyboard, drums or vocals.

For more information and to sign up, go to 

Rocksteady’s website: 

www.rocksteadymusicschool.com 

Clare’s Kitchen Clare runs sessions for all school aged children after 
school on a Monday and Friday. These sessions give 
children the opportunity to plan, prepare & cook 
their own nutritional meal, then dine together.

To sign up please email Clare:

clare@clares-kitchen.co.uk 

Chess Club This club in run on Tuesdays and Thursdays after 
school for years 1,2 and 3. The clubs are run by Larry, 
a parent volunteer. 

Please see details below with sign up information.

The following clubs and music lesson are run in school by external organisations. Please contact them 

directly for more information or to book a place.

https://forms.gle/bpGkdwkVuSgcE6fD7
https://forms.gle/kRfsNU4RBSvELeGz7
https://www.yorkchessclub.co.uk/
http://www.ignitesportscoaching.co.uk
mailto:info@ignitesportscoaching.co.uk
https://forms.office.com/r/fhfW6GHqax
mailto:dancewithmisscaroline@outlook.com
mailto:stuart@circusskillsyorkcic.org
http://www.circusskillsyorkcic.org
http://www.rocksteadymusicschool.com
mailto:clare@clares-kitchen.co.uk


MUSIC IN SCHOOL

Instrument Name Contact details

Guitar Steve Powell stevepowell726@gmail.com

Piano Carolyn Amos carolynamos@hotmail.co.uk

Drums Alex Woolgar alexwoolgar1@gmail.com

Singing Alison Pawley alisunr@yahoo.com

Violin Marcus Bousfield marcus.bousfield@btinternet.com

Brass Andy Hillier https://yorkmusiced.org.uk/index.php/what-we-do/york-music-centre/enrolment-f

orm

Peripatetic Music Lessons in School
The following music lessons are run in school by peripatetic teachers. Please contact them directly for more 

information.

MUSIC NEWS

Please check back for updates

mailto:stevepowell726@gmail.com
mailto:carolynamos@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:alexwoolgar1@gmail.com
mailto:alisunr@yahoo.com
mailto:marcus.bousfield@btinternet.com
https://yorkmusiced.org.uk/index.php/what-we-do/york-music-centre/enrolment-form
https://yorkmusiced.org.uk/index.php/what-we-do/york-music-centre/enrolment-form


KEY DATES

YEAR DATE(S) ACTIVITY

Nursery

Reception

Year 1 07/05/25 Harlow Carr Trip

Year 2

Year 3 25/03/25
02/04/25
03/04/25
03/04/25
07/05/25

National Railway Museum Trip (Drop off 8.45am, pick up 4pm)
Play performance 5:30 - 6:30
Play performance 1:30 - 2:20
Play performance 5:30 - 6:20
Eureka Trip (Drop off at 8.30pm, pick up at 3.45pm)

Year 4 02/04/25
03/04/25
03/04/25
02/06/25 - 13/06/25
13/06/25
18/06/25 - 19/06/25
19/06/25 - 20/06/25

Play performance 5:30 - 6:30
Play performance 1:30 - 2:20
Play performance 5:30 - 6:20
Multiplication Check
TT Rockstar Dress Up Day
Robin Hood’s Bay Residential- Class tbc
Robin Hood’s Bay Residential - Class tbc

Year 5 08/03/25
18/03/25
19/03/25
25/03/25
26/03/25
21/05/25 - 23/05/25

Everybody Dance Festival at York Theatre Royal (signed up children only)
5T Bikeability
5T Bikeability
5H Bikeability
5H Bikeability
Carlton Lodge Residential

Year 6 08/03/25
10/03/25 - 14/03/25

York Community Choir Festival (Y6 signed up choir member only)
Barcelona Trip

The School 
House

13/03/25
02/04/25

04/04/25
04/04/25

Rowntree Park Trip PM
Space Station Making (please bring in any recycling for junk modelling session)
Rowntree Park Cafe Trip (sharing their Space themed narratives at the cafe)
Chocolate Works Egg-stravaganza 2:00 - 3:00

Other 21/03/25 Comic Relief - more details to follow



FRIENDS OF KNAVESMIRE 

UPDATE

We hope you all had a good week and the Year 6ers are ready for their Spanish adventure.

Your children should have brought home some more information (see the flyer below) about our Easter Fair, 
including a stripy bag and some raffle tickets, today. If anyone is missing one of those packs there will be spares 
available at the front desk from Monday afternoon on - as well as some boxes for your donations. We will also 
share more details about this year’s Easter raffle prizes next week. Till then, as always, please don’t forget to 
volunteer if you can and let us know via knavesmirefriends@gmail.com, by using the QR code or by filling in 
your details (both on the flyer).

Have a good weekend, enjoy the sun 😎 and Buen Viaje to Year 6!



COOL KIDS CLUB UPDATE
PLEASE NOTE THAT OUR STAFF TRAINING DAYS ARE AVAILABLE TO BOOK THROUGH CHILDCARE BOOKINGS FOR 
SCHOOLS - THEY WILL BE FOUND UNDER ‘HOLIDAY CAMP’ ON YOUR BOOKING ACCOUNT

Easter Holidays

Bookings will shortly be open for the Easter Holidays.  We will be open as follows:-

Monday 7th April to Friday 11th April

Monday 14th April to Thursday 17th April

Booking Sessions for KCKC

To start making bookings, simply:

1. Click here to access the online booking system (or visit https://knavesmire-primary.cbfs.uk)
2. Register your online booking account (5 mins)
3. Use the ‘Bookings’ dropdown menu at the top of your Dashboard to begin requesting your sessions

Queries and system support

If you have any questions, or difficulties navigating the online booking system, please contact Childcare Bookings for 
Schools (our partner for any administration, booking and finance aspects of our wraparound care) directly:

T: 01444 523335

E: knavesmire@childcarebookingsforschools.co.uk

Their office operates between 9am and 5pm, Monday to Friday, all year round (including the school holidays).

Lots more information is available on the school website www.knavesmireprimary.co.uk/kckc

CLUB INFORMATION
EMAIL ADDRESS

New Email Address  - our email has changed to coolkidsclub@knavesmire.elt.org.uk

Please delete any other email addresses which you may have for KCKC.

BREAKFAST CLUB

We serve Breakfast between 7.45am and 8.30am. If you require your child/children to have breakfast, please ensure 
that they are at KCKC no later than 8.20am.

BIKES

Now that the evenings have drawn in, we advise Parents that bikes should be locked-up in the bike shed in the staff car 
park to the rear of school, so that they are easily accessible when collecting your child/children from KCKC in the 
evening.

OUTSTANDING INVOICES

We note that there are a large number of outstanding 
invoices on ParentPay from before the change over to 
the new booking and payment system. Please can all 
Parents check their ParentPay accounts and pay any 
outstanding balances. If you believe that you have 
already paid by vouchers please can you provide KCKC 
with all the relevant information regarding payment, 
including voucher type, amount paid and date of 
payment.



YEAR GROUP MESSAGES

RECEPTION MESSAGES

We have had a brilliant week celebrating World Book Day with a focus on the book 'Journey'. The children 
wrote descriptive pieces of writing and created art using Batik. We are very proud of them all! 

It was great getting to speak to you all parents evening, if you had an appointment that needed re 
arranging please come see member of the Reception team. 

We will be sharing the Early Learning Goals on Dojo so you can see where the children are heading 
towards too.

Have a lovely weekend!

NURSERY MESSAGES

It has been another busy but fantastic week in Nursery! 

On Tuesday we celebrated Pancake Day as we watched Mrs Thompson show us how to make pancakes! We talked 
about Shrove Tuesday and Lent before selecting our toppings and enjoying a delicious snack. 

On Thursday it was World Book Day! It was brilliant to see all the children (and adults!) dressed up as book 
characters and we had some fabulous conversations about who we were and the stories we love. In the afternoon 
we had a visit from one of our lovely parents, Holly, who came and led a songwriting session on the theme of World 
Book Day. Thank you so much for giving your time and giving our children additional, amazing experiences and 
opportunities! 

Today we had a very special delivery in preparation for our new Big Idea, 'Get Growing'! They are currently not that 
exciting, but we are hoping soon they may begin to hatch ... 
Have a brilliant weekend 😊

YEAR 1 MESSAGES
This week, it was lovely to see most of you at parents' evening! We have had a really fun week using the book 'Journey' 

to inspire us! 

On Monday and Tuesday, we were very arty and made our version of a picture from the story and created our own 

patterned, magic carpet with sewing! On Wednesday, we went on a magical flying carpet journey of our own to help us 

imagine what we could see below. We then used our ideas to help us write a short narrative. 

Next week we will begin our new Big Idea which focuses on different celebrations. We will be learning about 

celebrations used in different cultures and hope to share this with you at the end of term. Next week, we will be 

learning about the Rio carnival and we will be taking part in a samba workshop with the music education group from 

the University of York.  

Thank you for your support and we hope you have a lovely weekend, 

from the Year One team.



YEAR GROUP MESSAGES

YEAR 3 MESSAGES

Year 3 have had a great week! In Maths, they've continued their unit on Mass by learning how to add and subtract 
masses (grams and kilograms). In Writing, the children have delved deeper into instructions and ended the week by 
planning their own set of instructions that they will independently write next week. In Big Idea, the children have 
continued with their 3D paper-mache hot air balloon masterpieces by applying paint, copying their very own designs. 
In PE, the children completed the Golden Mile.

This week's spelling homework consists of 2 paper worksheets that are already stuck into your child's homework 
book, and maths homework that is to play 15 minutes of NumberGym. Your child's details for NumberGym can be 
found on their login card, stuck at the front of their homework book.
If you have any questions or queries about anything at all, please don't hesitate to speak to a member of the Year 3 
Team. 

We hope you have a wonderful weekend!
The Year 3 Team.

YEAR 2 MESSAGES

This week Year 2 have really enjoyed looking at our school book Journey. The children wrote a brilliant diary inspired 

by the book as well as sketching their own world inspired by Aaron Becker's illustrations. We also loved their creative 

and fun costumes for World Book Day and we hope the children enjoyed all the themed activities from this week! 

In addition, the children have been practising using the four operations and methods to solve questions using 

measurements. Next week, we will be looking at fractions of shape and amounts. 

Also, we want to thank you for your time with Parents' Evening meetings this week and we hope you enjoyed looking 

at the amazing work your children have done this year so far. This half term, we are also very lucky to welcome some 

university students who will be helping to support learning in the classroom.

We hope you have a lovely weekend! The Year 2 Team

YEAR 4 MESSAGES

This week, Year 4 have been getting to know our wordless focus book, Journey by Aaron Becker. We have put ourselves 
into the main character's shoes, writing letters on her behalf as she journeys through an unknown land.

In the Big Idea, we have mixed oil pastels and watercolours to create bold images inspired by Journey. We have used 
our knowledge of both analogous colours and blending to choose colour combinations inspired by the skies shown in 
the book.

In Maths, this week's focus has been decimals, focusing on differentiating between tenths and hundreds and 
comparing numbers with decimals.

Our play practise is getting off to an energetic start and the children are impressing with the speed in which they are 
learning their lines. Please practise at home with them, focussing on expression and volume.



YEAR GROUP MESSAGES

YEAR 6 MESSAGES

This week in Year 6, we have been busy preparing for our exciting trips to Barcelona and York! The anticipation is 
building, and we can’t wait for the adventures ahead.

We also joined the rest of the school in celebrating World Book Day, focusing on the stunning picture book Journey. 
Inspired by the story, we created vivid setting descriptions and used our inference skills to craft dialogue, imagining 
what the characters might say.

In art, we have been working on breathtaking watercolour backdrops of the magical city, we then created our own 
stamps of the castles to bring the scenes to life. The results have been truly spectacular!

To allow the children time to get ready for Barcelona, there will be no homework set next week.
Wishing you all a wonderful and restful weekend—see you bright and early next week!

The Year 6 Team

THE SCHOOL HOUSE MESSAGES

This week, we have had a lovely week in the School House.

In Maths, we have been identifying and representing fractions. 

In English, we have generated descriptive language and written our own acrostic poem based on the book 'Journey'. 
We have also used collage to create stunning lanterns, also inspired by Journey.

We have some very exciting plans coming up over the next few weeks which we have listed in the School House 
section of the ‘Key Dates’ page. For our Rowntree Park reading cafe trip, please could the children bring £5 to get a 
drink and snack.

Have a lovely weekend everyone,

School House Team.

YEAR 5 MESSAGES

During our maths lessons, we have found equivalent fractions, decimals and percentages whilst tackling tricky 
reasoning problems. 

In writing, we have created our own version of the book Journey in the form of poetry using rhyme and rhythm. 

We have created our own imaginary worlds using Journey as our inspiration. Oil pastels were used to create texture 
rubbings using the world around us. 

Year 5 had a brilliant time at Forest School this week as we made a variety of different pancakes that may or may not 
have already been eaten!

Next week, we will be completing maths and reading quizzes based on what we have covered so far this year. 
Have a great weekend, 
The Year 5 Team.



COMMUNITY MESSAGES
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